BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MARCH 4, 2010
President Coby Cates called the meeting to order at 7:15.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Peg Stecky, Bill Strader, Darren Butler and Vicki Karuzas.

Guests: None

Approval of Agenda – Coby called for approval of the agenda.  Phil made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Vicki seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.    

Approval of Minutes - Coby reviewed the minutes of the February 4, 2010 meeting.  Darren made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Bill seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.    

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented the treasurer’s report, noting the month end balance of $10,917.46.  Coby discussed the work that had been accomplished repairing the cement boat launch, stating that we will have to wait until the water recedes again in order to complete the project.  Coby stated he has had a conversation with Lee Williams about work on the boat launch, and they have decided that Mr. Williams will work out a payment schedule for back dues rather than attempt to work off the large amount owed.  Coby will look into bed-liner paint for the dock plates. With no further discussion of maintenance costs, Coby moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Darren seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business

Vandalism – ACTION ITEM – Coby will talk to parents of the six young vandals, and see how far we can successfully pursue the restitution issue.

Picnic Tables – Some tables need new 2X6 planking to replace vandalized table tops.  ACTION ITEM  - Darren volunteered to replace those boards prior to Spring.

Security Lighting – After some discussion the board agreed to hold off on a new light pole in the center of the park until after dues come in and we have a cushion in the operating budget.  

Security Fee – The board agreed the security fee was a success last year, and decided to continue it again this year at a $20 rate.  ACTION ITEM – Coby will work with Vicki to establish a written scope of work for the security guards. 

Street Parking – Coby reported he has had more discussions with the city engineer regarding parking in the city right-of-way.  He has agreed to satisfy the city requirements by painting black over the white parking space lines.

New Business 

Annual Meeting – The annual meeting will be held on May 15th, the third Saturday of May at10 a.m.    ACTION ITEM  – Phil will place the sandwich board signs on the Monday prior to the meeting.
Obnoxious Bikers – The board discussed the problem of dirt bikes and quads tearing up the park.    ACTION ITEM  – Bill volunteered to send a letter of warning to the parents of the responsible boys.  The letter will indicate further park rule violations may result in the revocation of park privileges. 

Newsletter – ACTION ITEM – Bill agreed to keep the newsletter simple, restating the park rules, reviewing the $20 security fee, directing keys issues to Rich, and referring to the community website for further information and past minutes.

Inlet Island Barbeque and Park Clean-up  – The board talked about ways to enhance a sense of community.  Members agreed to hold an event on Saturday, May 22.  We will have a two-hour clean-up at 10 a.m., and then the BBQ at noon.  

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:15.  The next board meeting will be on 04/01/10.

See our meeting minutes at  InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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